
RESOLUTION 

                  PUD #000524-2019 

                   Warren Township 

STATE OF ILLINOIS 

 

COUNTY OF LAKE 

COUNTY BOARD, LAKE COUNTY, ILLINOIS 

January 14, 2020 

CHAIRMAN AND MEMBERS OF THE COUNTY BOARD: 

The Lake County Zoning Board of Appeals conducted a public hearing on November 21, 
2019, on the application of Gurnee Truck Stop, Inc., record owner, requesting approval 
for a Major Modification to a Conditional Use Permit for a Planned Unit Development 
(PUD) #7617 and Preliminary Plan for PIN 07-10-200-009. 

After due consideration, we hereby recommend by a vote of  7 - 0 this application be 
approved subject to the applicant complying with the conditions listed in Exhibit "A" 
attached to this resolution. We find this application meets the standards for a Conditional 
Use Permit and a Planned Unit Development PUD Preliminary Plan in the following 
manner: 

 
Standard 1: The use in its proposed location will be consistent with the stated purpose and 

intent  of Section 151.005: 

Comment:  The property has a long-standing history of retail and commercial development.  
Given the size of the property and its location, the reduction of the amount of plant 
material would satisfy this requirement. The new plan’s emphasis on native plant 
material promotes sustainable development and consequently represents a more 
environmentally context-sensitive approach to landscaping. Other factors outlined 
in Section 151.005, such as protection of sensitive natural resources and open 
space will continue to be maintained and are not detrimentally affected by the 
request.  

 
Standard 2: The proposed use in its proposed location complies with all applicable standards 

of this Ordinance, including any applicable Use Standards of Section 151.112: 
 
Comment:  The uses on site are allowed within the GC zoning district.  The initial Final 

Development Plan presented more landscaping than required for a conventional 
landscape plan.  Although the proposed amount of landscape material is reduced, 
the modified landscape plans still meets minimum requirements.  

 
Standard 3: The proposed use in its proposed location will not have a substantial adverse impact 

 on any of the following, either as they exist at the time of the application or as they 
 may be developed in the future due to implementation of the Regional Framework 
 Plan: 












